




Approved by the Commissioners, 2-25-09

MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

JANUARY 7, 2009

RAMSEY COUNTY LIBRARY

4570 NORTH VICTORIA STREET

SHOREVIEW, MN

ATTENDING:

Larry Bresina; Herschel Brown; Joe Errigo; Tom Mears; Tom O’Hern; 

Carol Vantine (chair)

ABSENT: 

Doug Rouzer

The meeting was called to order by Carol Vantine, Commission Chair, at 6:31 PM.

The agenda was approved as mailed.

The minutes of the September 24, 2008 meeting were approved as mailed.

Tom O’Hern distributed a revised Financial Report dated January 6, 2009 showing the unaudited year end projection for 2008 and a carry forward to 2009 of $7,484.66.  The Commissioners voted unanimously to accept the report.

Larry Bresina distributed a summary entitled Protection Grant Application Tasks / Status / Issues dated January 6, 2009.  After reviewing this document the Commissioners agreed to the following actions and assignments:

The Funding Partners category will be deleted.  

Carol Vantine will take the lead for Township Support.    

County Support, will be discussed at a meeting scheduled for January 20. 

  Herschel Brown will attend and, following that meeting, serve as the lead

  contact with Michael and Linda Welch.   

Tom Mears will lead discussions with 20th Street property and easement 

  owners.

Carol Vantine will coordinate the Protection Grant implementation for the

   first year.

Larry Bresina agreed to send a revised copy of the document to Commission members.

The Commissioners reviewed the working draft of the Five Year Lake Protection Action Plan and discussed several possible additions and clarifications. The Commissioners unanimously approved the substance of the Action Plan as submitted, 
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with the understanding that we would seek further input from County and State representatives at the January 20 meeting.

The Commissioners unanimously approved a motion stating that Outer Watershed projects will not require owner cost sharing. The District will assume responsibilities for the portion of the cost not covered by a Lake Protection Grant.

Commission members will explore effective ways to manage payment of fees for consulting services. Herschel Brown will discuss consultant management practices with leaders of other lake associations and districts.

Carol Vantine announced that Boat Safety Programs have been scheduled for June 13 and 14, 2009 at the boat landing.  More information on these programs will be included in the next issue of the newsletter.

The Commissioners reviewed the most recent draft of the Documents and Records Policy

dated 12-30-08.  Joe Errigo suggested several changes based on earlier comments from Larry Bresina.  Carol Vantine suggested some simplifications to the footnote on Financial Reports.  The Commissioners unanimously approved the substance of the Documents and Records Policy, subject to the refinements discussed above.  Joe Errigo will distribute a final version of the Policy, following the receipt of comments from Commissioners.

Representatives of the development team* for certain parcels on North Pipe Lake made a presentation to the Commission. The team distributed plans showing a proposed subdivision which would include four residential lots and an outlot for access to the lake.

Development team members said they intend to market the lots as “green building” opportunities, and that they want to make this development supportive of the District’s goals for lake protection. The development team told Commissioners that the plan meets all requirements of the new zoning ordinance.  Commission members welcomed the open discussion and the possibility of a working partnership with the developers.

Mr. Sarver is employed as Director of Development for The Hartford Group, a Bloomington, MN based real estate development firm.  Mr. Pavek is a Civil Engineer with the same company. Mr. Knaeble is President of Terra Engineering, a Minneapolis based land planning and consulting company.  They are pursuing this development as individuals, not as an initiative of The Hartford Group.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM.

*Patrick Sarver, psarver@hartfordgrp.com, (952) 838 2427

  Matthew Pavek, mpavek@hartfordgrp.com (952) 838 2432

  Peter Knaeble, knaeble@att.net  (763) 593 9325

